
PO Box 590 Warren, Rhode Island 02885 

June 30, 2015 

 

Veronica M. Berounsky. PH.D., Chair 

Rhode Island Rivers Council 

1 Capitol Hill, 3rd Floor 

Providence, RI 02908 

 

   Re: RIRC FY2015 Grant Program Final Report 

 

Grant Project:   Repair of the No Discharge Buoy and purchase of oil absorbent booms - $2,200 

 

Dear Dr. Berounsky: 

 

We are pleased to present our final report on our 2015 grant project. 

 

The No Discharge Buoy has been refurbished by being striped of old signs and markings off the buoy 

and cleaned it.   They then reinstalled  new signs and Coast Guard required stripping.  The no discharge 

informational buoy has been placed at the entrance of the Kickemuit River by the Bristol Harbormaster.  

The Bristol Harbormaster has agreed to remove and store the buoy during the winter and reinstall the 

buoy each spring.  Please see attached photos of the buoy. 

 

The Oil Absorbent Booms have turned over the Warren and Bristol Harbormasters.   See attached photo.  

A letter has been sent to the Bristol Town Council and Town Administrator, the Warren Town Council 

and Town Manager advising them of the donation of the Oil Booms from the Kickemuit River Council 

made possible by a grant from the RIRC and RIWRB.    

 

I also plan on contacting the local newspaper to do an article about the grant. After the busy 4th of July 

period is over. 

 

The following is the expenditures of the grant:  Oil Absorbent Booms   $1,577.82 

                                                                            Anchor and Chain         456.00 

                                                                            No discharge buoy restoration       300.00 

                                                                            Total Expense     $2,333.82 

                                                                             2015 Grant        2,200.00 

           Moneys from KRC general fund        138.82 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Steven Roth 

Treasure 


